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Submission in Response to PUO Public
Consultation

 Position Paper on reforms to the Reserve
Capacity Mechanism

Standing
Community Electricity is:

a a licenced Electricity Retailer and a provider of Electricity Retail Services and
Market Consultancy;

b a member of the Independent Market Operator’s Market Advisory Committee;
c a member of the Economic Regulation Authority’s Technical Rules Committee;

Further information is available at: www.communityelectricity.net.au

Submission
Community Electricity supports the broad thrust of the proposals on the grounds that
they support the Market Objectives, albeit with a recast emphasis on Market Objective
(c) (non-discrimination).

The majority of the proposals were either previously approved by the IMO after
extensive consultation and planning, or are otherwise incremental to the former IMO
Market Evolution Plan. The notable exception is the reform of DSM participation, which
we consider constitutes reinterpretation of Market Objective (c); where it had previously
protected DSM, the emphasis has now been recast on protecting Scheduled Generation.
We support this change as improving efficiency and effectiveness.

Community notes the statement by the PUO that submissions pertaining to Sovereign
Risk matters are not welcome. We also note that the new rules for the Reserve Capacity
Mechanism are presented largely in conceptual form but are to be implemented within 67
business days of closure of the ‘consultation’ period.

Consequently, we confine our submission to making the following suggestions for
incremental improvement to what is evidently going to be progressed regardless of the
“consultation”, and outside the normal rule change process that has applied to all the
previous 150 rule changes.

1. Speaking as a MAC member representing Market Customers, we support the
proposal to cycle capacity refunds between capacity providers to the prima facie
detriment of Market Customers. We perceive that the ‘demand’ side of the capacity
market creates a pool of money and that the supply side allocates the pool to the
capacity suppliers. We agree that failure to perform on the supply side does not
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warrant a transfer of funds to the demand side but, rather, reallocation of funds on
the supply side to those suppliers that are performing. We suggest that:

i) any supplier that is not available for any reason should have its funds
reallocated to those who are available; where an outage is authorised, this
should be at the basic capacity rate, and where the outage is forced, it should
be at the penalty rate. This would incentivise efficiency of planned outages by
benefiting
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substantial industry momentum, we suggest that the DSM remnant should be
enabled to participate wherever it reasonably can to the advantage of the market.
Though not strictly a capacity market matter, we suggest that the review should
more generally enable participation of DSM in both the Balancing Merit Order and
the Ancillary Services markets.

Contact
For further information or comment, please contact:

Dr Steve Gould
steve@communityelectricity.net.au
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